## **Pauline Ross - Democratic Services Officer**



To: Subject: Pauline Ross - Democratic Services Officer

FW: External Email: Proposed Ref:21/01943/STRETR Street Trading Application

**Dear Mrs May** 

We would like to object to the above proposal for a street trader at Ryefields Road, Stoke Prior. We did not get the chance to object when this trader just appeared during lockdown, I understand that people needed to trade to make an income during lockdown and were sympathetic as we to had lost our ability to work.

We do not wish this to become a permanent fixture even though it says one day only, it causes an increase in traffic to the road which is already exasperated with extra traffic from the new housing estate and local industrial units to the shops/school. There are constant problems with parking especially for those living in Prior Avenue when everyone returns from work and looks for parking spaces. This on top of the cars visiting the local store which will not be able to park on shop frontage so will then park across adjacent dropped curbs, an issue we as residents have to deal with daily.

We live XXXXXX the proposed site. Since the partial lifting of lockdown people have returned to their cars and will not be walking to pick up food but driving, as we have seen this increase dally. Cars are left with engines running polluting the air, outside the shop and school, parking on pavements and grass areas.

**Yours Sincerley** 

Now that local food outlets can reopen I believe it will also take trade away from the local hospitality industry.

## **Pauline Ross - Democratic Services Officer**

To: Subject: Pauline Ross - Democratic Services Officer FW: Ryefields Road - Street Trading

To: Ann May <ann.may@worcsregservices.gov.uk>
Subject: External Email: Ryefields Road - Street Trading

Dear Mrs May,

My name is XXXXXXXX and I live at XXXXXXXX which is opposite Stoke Prior Post Office.

I have been fighting for years for traffic disruption and illegal parking around this area. I've been to the council and spoken with XXXXXX on many occasions regarding this matter to try and get double yellow lines as people park over my driveway and block me in all the time. I've received nasty letters months of abuse moving my bins all because people have no respect on where they leave their vehicles.

This chip shop van will only add to the misery we endure on a daily basis with parking. I don't agree that it should be given a licence to trade as it is a nuisance. There is no where for people to park when ordering food which means more traffic more cars more abuse.

It's bad enough with a hairdressers, butchers and a school so imagine what it will be like now.

Please could you get back to me regarding this as you can see I'm very unhappy with this situation and I will not stand anymore abuse over parking over my drive.

I will also be taking this up with XXXXXX.

Many thanks